
California Air Resources Board 

Notice of Public Meeting to Hear an Informational Update 
on the Electric Vehicle Supply Equipment Standards 
Technology Review 

The California Air Resources Board (CARB or Board) will conduct a public meeting at the 
date and time noted below to consider the findings and recommendations from the Electric 
Vehicle Supply Equipment (EVSE) Standards Technology Review. 

Date: April 28, 2022 

Time: 9:00A.M. 

This public meeting may continue at 8:30 a.m. , on April 29, 2022. Please consult the public 
agenda, which will be posted ten days before the April 28, 2022, Board Meeting for 
important details, including, but not limited to, the day on which this item will be considered 
and any appropriate direction regarding a possible remote-only Board Meeting. If the 
meeting is to be held in person - in addition to remote access - it will be held at the 
California Air Resources Board, Byron Sher Auditorium, 1001 I Street, Sacramento, California 
95814. 

Background 

Pursuant to the Electric Vehicle Charging Stations Open Access Act, Senate Bill (SB) 454 
(Corbett, Chapter 418, Statutes of 2013), CARB adopted the Electric Vehicle Supply 
Equipment (EVSE) Standards Regulation in 2019 to establish requirements that electric 
vehicle service providers (EVSPs) must meet, including minimum requirements for payment 
methods they must allow, with the goal of enabling drivers to access public charging 
infrastructure confidently and reliably. 

As part of staff's ongoing effort to assess barriers and whether regulatory requirements 
remain appropriate, and consistent with Board direction, staff conducted a Technology 
Review. The purpose of the Technology Review was to understand drivers' experiences 
accessing public charging stations and evaluate the availability and use of different payment 
methods. This item will be an informational update to present the findings and 
recommendations from the Technology Review. 

Proposed Action 

CARB staff will present a summary of the written report at the meeting. Copies of the report 
may be obtained from CARB's website at https:/lww2.arb.ca.gov/resource/documents/evse-
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